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25th October 2017
To Church Secretaries of churches in buildings where property is owned by the URC Thames North Trust





Hiring out church premises by local churches





I am writing on behalf of the Directors of URC Thames North Trust (“TNT”) regarding a change to the way in which church buildings are made available to community groups and others for non-church use.  It is important that this is shared with all Elders.





In summary, the reason for this change is that the United Reformed Church has received legal advice that hiring of local church premises is a power of the trust company rather than the local church. The advice is very clear that even where the URC statutory trusts confer the power of granting licences for temporary, occasional or intermittent hiring of premises on trustees, this means the relevant trust company rather than the local church, contrary to what had previously been understood throughout the various Synods.





For most churches in Thames North Synod, the relevant trust company is TNT.





Clearly, it would be neither practical nor satisfactory for all casual hiring bookings to have to be agreed via TNT rather than locally and, therefore, an alternative method is proposed. This alternative is that TNT proposes to delegate this power to the appropriate body in the local church, allowing churches to continue to deal with the casual hiring of their buildings locally.





In practice, this will make little difference to how things have been done before now, except that there will need to be a little more accountability.   As TNT retains responsibility for casual hiring, various conditions are attached to this arrangement, mainly to ensure that consistent standards are applied across the Synod, and that churches report back to TNT where necessary.





In order for this to be put into effect, a number of things need to happen:





TNT needs to pass a resolution allowing this delegation, in principle, for the churches.  This has now been done.


Local churches need to pass a resolution requesting delegation.


TNT then needs to formally delegate to all churches that have requested delegation.
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